
 
 

MEMORANDUM 

 
South Florida Regional Planning Council 

1 Oakwood Boulevard, Suite 250, Hollywood, Florida 33020  
 954-924-3653 Phone, 954-924-3654 FAX 

www.sfregionalcouncil.org  

          AGENDA ITEM #IV.E 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

DATE: APRIL 26, 2021 
 

TO: COUNCIL MEMBERS 
 

FROM: STAFF 
 

SUBJECT: FINANCE COMMITTEE / AUDITOR SELECTION & OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Chair Bailey proposes to create a three- to five-member Finance Committee that will assist the Council in 
reviewing the Council’s monthly Financial Report in advance of the regularly scheduled Council Meeting.  
In addition, the Finance Committee will serve as the Auditor Selection & Oversight Committee. 
 
Please find herewith Legal Counsel’s April 5, 2021 Memorandum regarding the Auditing Services Contract.  
 
 
 
Recommendations 
 
Appoint three- to five-members to serve on a Finance Committee / Auditor Selection & Oversight 
Committee.  

http://www.sfregionalcouncil.org/


TO: 

CC: 

FROM: 

DATE: 

RE: 

SOUTH FLORIDA REGIONAL PLANNING COUNCIL 

MEMORANDUM 

Isabel Cosio Carballo, Executive Director 
Leo Braslavsky Soldi, Finance Manager 
Kathe Lerch, Office Administrator 
Jeff Tart, Sr. Loan Officer 

Mario J. Bailey, Chair 
Members of the Executive Committee 

Samuel S. Goren, General Counsel ssr;, 

Sean M. Swartz, Assistant General Counsel sms 

April 5, 2021 

South Florida Regional Planning Council ("Council") / Auditing Services Contract 

In furtherance of discussions with SFRPC staff, and following our independent review of the 
agreement between the SFRPC and S. Davis and Associates, P.A., (the "Agreement") we are 
providing you with the information related to the status of the Agreement, and recent revisions to 
Florida law related to the retention of auditing services. This memorandum is provided as an 
update to our previously issued memorandum dated October 2, 2019 and related to the Council's 
Auditing Services Contract. 

The current Agreement provides for S. Davis and Associates to perform auditing services for the 
SFRPC for the period from October 1, 2016 through September 30, 2021. Following the 
conclusion of the services on September 30, 2021, the SFRPC will need to retain a new 

auditing firm. 

In 2019, the Florida Legislature approved, and the Governor signed Chapter 2019-15, Laws of 
Florida. This new law, which became effective July 1, 2019, includes ce1iain amendments to 
Section 218.391, F.S., related specifically to the composition of the auditor selection committee, 
and the process for the selection of an entity to perform auditing services for the SFRPC. 

I. AUDITOR SELECTION COMMITTEE

Section 218.391, F.S. requires the SFRPC Board to establish an auditor selection committee. 
The primary purpose of the auditor selection committee is to assist the SFRPC Board in selecting 
an auditor to conduct the annual financial audit; however, the auditor selection committee may 
serve other audit oversight purposes as determined by the SFRPC Board. 

In accordance with the amendments to Section 218.391, F.S., the auditor selection committee 
must consist of at least three members. One member must be a member of the SFRPC Board, 
who shall also serve as the chair of the committee. An SFRPC employee, including the 
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